
 
 
 

 

Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 

Tel 201-348-7760 / Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 
 
 

Ben Botros, Manager – Regulatory & Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 

Request for Permanent & Short-Term Confidentiality 
 

          February 14, 2024 
           MSBD-23-F010 

 
 UL Verification Services Inc.  
47173 Benicia Street, Fremont, CA 94538 
 
Re:        Class II Permissive Change Application for Panasonic Single Modular Model WW21A under 

FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW21A / Certified Under FCC Parts 22H, 24E, 27, 90, 96 
              for Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model FZ-40 (mk2) 
    
To whom it may concern: 
 
Pursuant to the provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s rules (47 CFR §0.457, §0.459), we are 
requesting the Commission to withhold the following attachments as permanent confidential documents from public 
disclosure. 

• Theory of Operation  
• Tune-up Procedure 

 
Above mentioned document contains detailed system and equipment description are considered as proprietary information 
in operation of the equipment. The public disclosure of above documents might be harmful to our company and would give 
competitor an unfair advantage in the market. 
 
In addition, please be advised that Panasonic Corporation of North America hereby requests the following filed sensitive 
information to be held under short-term confidential, pursuant to the provisions of Sections 
0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s Rules and the provisions in FCC Public DA 04-1705. We request temporarily 
confidentiality of 90 days, starting from the original issued Certification grant date. 
 
 Operating Instructions (User’s Manual) 
 Test Setup Photographs 
 Internal Photographs 

 
Panasonic also acknowledges that we will provide appropriate notice to UL Verification Services Inc. (UL VS) should 
either of the following occur. 
 
 If we require additional 90 days extension period, we will notify UL VS with a new request letter at least seven days 

prior to the short-term confidentiality expiration date, or 
 We will immediately notify UL VS in the event the information regarding the product or the product is made 

available to the public. UL VS will them release the documents listed above for public disclosure, pursuant to FCC 
Public Notice DA 04-1705. 

 
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
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